UNITED STATES OF AMERICA
Federal Trade Commission
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20580

Office of the Secretary

June 25, 2014

Robert Webb
Peoria, Arizona 85382

Re: In the Matter of PDB Sports, LtdbtH Denver Broncos Football Club, File No.
1423025.

Dear Mr. Webb:

Thank you for your comment regarding #eederal Trade Commission’s (“Commission”
or “FTC”) consent agreement in the above-entitled proceeding. The Commission has placed
your comment on the public record pursuant teeRU9(b)(6)(ii) of the Commission’s Rules of
Practice, 16 C.F.R. 8 4.9(6)(ii), and has given it s®us consideration.

Your comment notes that, due to thetiec5 violation alleged in the Commission
complaint, PDB Sports, Ltd. d/b/a Denver BronEostball Club (“the Denver Broncos”) should
be “stripped of the conferentile” or should not be “allowed to ‘compete’ in the upcoming
Super Bowl.” The proposed complaint agaihe Denver Broncoslages that the team
misrepresented that it was a current participatitéenU.S.-EU Safe Harbor framework, when, in
fact, its self-certification hathpsed. The proposed order piots the Denver Broncos from
making such misrepresentations in the future. dfttho, or if they violate any other term of the
final order, they could be liable for civil mongtgenalties of up to $16,000 per violation, or up
to $16,000 per day in the case of continuing viotet (as provided by Section 5(1) of the FTC
Act). Accordingly, the Commission feels thiae proposed order appropriately addresses the
conduct at issue in this case.

In light of the considerations discussdzbve, the Commission has determined that the
public interest would best be served by isguhe Decision and Ordgin the above-titled
proceeding in final form without an modificati®. The final Decision and Orders and other
relevant materials are availalftern the Commission’s website fattp://www.ftc.gov It helps
the Commission’s analysis to hear from a varadtgources in its work, and it thanks you again
for your comment.

By direction of the Commission.

Donald S. Clark
Secretary






